
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
In Our Ladyõs Chapel, Monday - Friday Å 9:30 am to 6:00 pm 
Benediction every First Friday at 5:45 pm 
 

CONFESSIONS:  
Wednesday 6:30-8:00 pm in Lent  
Saturday 4:00 pm 
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Fourth Sunday of Lent  

 

SAINT MARYõS CHURCH 

R E V .  , V.F. PASTOR 

REV. KEVIN A. FIELDS, PAROCHIAL VICAR 

REV. M. VALENTINE KEVEN Y, IN RESIDENCE 

DEACON LOUIS J.  BRUNE, I I I  

DEACON  DANIEL F. KOSTKA, S R. 

DEACON JAMES MORRISON  

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 

SUNDAYééééééé7:30, 9:00, 10:30 am, 12:30 pm and 5:00 pm 
SATURDAY VIGILéé..5:00 pm  

 
ASL, American Sign Language Mass, Sunday, 12:30 pm 
 

DAILYéééé.ééé...7:00 am, 9:00 am and 12:10 pm (in chapel) 
          Saturday     9:00 am only 
HOLY DAYéééé..é.7:00, 9:00 am, 12:10 pm and 7:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 

EVERY 4TH SUNDAY  
    OF THE MONTH éé.6:00 pm Filipino (Tagalog) Mass  

Please consult the special schedule for Holy Week, Easter,  
Christmas and New Yearõs Masses, Confessions and Services. 

Historic St. Maryõs Church est. 1813 
 

Over 200 Years of Catholic Faith in Rockville 

All Masses at St. Maryõs 

Church and throughout the 

Archdiocese of Washington are 

cancelled due to the          

Coronavirus.  Msgr. Amey,              

Father Fields and Father Val 

are keeping St. Maryõs         

parishioners in their prayers.  



UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
March 
Mar 25 Lenten Confessions, 6:30-8 pm, 
 Main Church                             

Mar 28 Lenten Confessions,  
 4:00-5:00 pm, Main Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If the Archdiocese of Washington   
allows Masses to be offered: 
 
Next Weekend Mass Celebrants 
 
Mar 28        5:00 pm Fr. Fields 
Mar 29       7:30 am Msgr. Amey 
      9:00 am  Msgr. Amey  
     10:30 am Fr. Fields
                  12:30 pm Fr. Fields 
       5:00 pm Msgr. Amey  
 

Fourth Sunday of Lent     
Sunday, March 22 

 

5:00 pm Å Sami Le  À                 
 7:30 am  Å  Frank Morris À                                           

9:00 am  Å  Marie & Clement McGowan À          
10:30 am  Å  Parishioners            .                                                          

  12:30 pm  Å  Elvira Cabling À          
5:00 pm  Å Xupy Le À        

  
Monday, March 23   

 
7:00 am  Å  Mary Biegler À   
9:00 am  Å Leoncio Afable À 

12:10 pm Å  Rosario A. Tanchoco À     
    

Tuesday, March 24 
 

7:00 am  Å Levin Comly À          
 9:00 am Å Herbert D. Harwood À                        
12:10 pm Å  Kia Fennell       

                
   Wednesday, March 25  

 
7:00 am  Å  Ellen Werner À             
9:00 am  Å Mildred Reynolds À              
12:10 pm Å Joseph Grimberg  

   

PARISH OFFICE 
 

520 Veirs Mill Road, Rockville, MD 20852 
Office Hours 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
 

Phone 301.424.5550 ṜFax 301.424.5579 

Email stmaryrockville@yahoo.com 
Website www.stmarysrockville.org 

 
PARISH STAFF 
 

Rev. Msgr. Robert G. Amey 
Pastor 
 

Rev. Kevin A. Fields 
Parochial Vicar 
 

Kathy Yates 
Pastoral Assistant 
 
 

Cecile Galczynski 
Director of Liturgy and Music 
 
 

Kevin Daly 
Operations Manager 
 

 

ST. MARYôS SCHOOL (Pre-K - 8) 
600 Veirs Mill Road, Rockville, MD 20852 
Phone 301.762.4179 Fax 301.762.9550 
Email mainoffice@smsrockville.org  
                 (new email address!) 
Website stmaryschoolrockville.org 
 

Debra Eisel, Principal 
Ellen Finnell, Exec. Asst.  
Brenda Hoffmaster, Exec. Asst  
 

PRESCHOOL 
Phone 301.762.4179 extension: 3111 
Email smrockvillepreschool@gmail.com 
 

Caroline Conway, Preschool Administrator 
 

OFFICE OF RELIGIOUS  
EDUCATION/ 
Phone 301.762.8750  
Rel. Ed. Email smrockville@gmail.com 
Website www.stmarysrockville.org 
 

Thomas Patchan - Minister of Religious Education 
Ellen Finnell - Executive Secretary  
 

RCIT (Teen) RCIC (Children) 
 Thomas Patchan 301.762.8750 
 smrockville@gmail.com  
RCIA (Adults) 
  Olivia Crosby 301.806.1292 
   rciasaintmarys@gmail.com  
    
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
Registration forms are available in the  
vestibules of the church.  Please notify the 
Rectory if you change your address or move 
from the parish.  You must be a registered 
parishioner for at least 6 months  before we 
can issue a certificate of eligibility to be a 
sponsor or godparent. Please make an  
appointment with Monsignor Amey if you 
need a Pastoral Recommendation.  
 

BAPTISMS 
Baptisms are held two Saturdays per month  
at 10:00 am and two Sundays per month at 
11:30 am, subject to scheduling.  Pre-baptism 
classes for all new parents will be held 
monthly in the Rectory Meeting Room.  To 
enroll, call the Rectory 4-6 weeks prior to 
class.  Six months prior parish registration is 
required.   
 

MARRIAGES 
Couples must make arrangements with one  
of the parish priests at least six months prior 
to the tentative wedding date.  At. least one 
party must be a member of St. Maryôs Parish. 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
Items may be emailed, faxed, mailed or 
brought to the Rectory office 10 days  
prior to the bulletinôs publication date. 

 Thursday, March 26 
     

7:00 am Å Stephen Flavin À   
9:00 am Å  Carolina Schindler    
12:10 pm Å  St. Joseph Fraternity                  

of the Secular Franciscans Order ðLos Angeles      
 

Friday, March 27 
 

7:00 am Å  Michael Lane  À               
9:00 am Å Marta Hernandez       
12:10 pm Å Ana Ajoura À         

 
    Saturday, March 28 

  
 9:00 am Å  Mary Biegler À          
5:00pm Vigil Å Jenny Britto À   

 
Fifth Sunday of Lent   
Sunday, March 29 

 
7:30 am  Å  Parishioners 

  9:00 am  Å  John & Mary Breen À   
10:30 am  Å  Stephen Flavin À   
12:30 pm Å  Herman Vuolo À   
5:00 pm Å  Benji Le À   

March 15, 2020 
 
 The Most Holy Trinity gives the baptized sanctifying grace, the grace of justification: giving them the 
power to live and act under the prompting of the Holy Spirit through the gifts of  the Holy Spirit.         
CCC 266       
           Charlotte Catherine Potter 



WHAT I HAVE SEEN AND HEARD  

By Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory, Archbishop of Washington  
March 15, 2020  
  
óNew normalô from coronavirus can be a time to open our hearts more to God and each other.  
  
I have heard two words recently that I had not heard in a very long time: plague and pestilence. Both are referenced many times in 
Scripture; both carry connotations of a dark and distant past. Biblical, medieval, or modern, we have all read about prior pandemics. 
The bubonic plague that decimated Europe during the 14th century and the Spanish Flu that wreaked havoc at the beginning of the 
20th were events to which only historians and medical professionals these days express much more than a passing interest.   
  
We have faced other global health challenges just since the turn of this century ï MERS, Ebola, SARS and the Swine Flu, for      
example ï but even their significance is diminished unless they directly impacted us somehow. Separated by time and distance,   
bolstered by what seem to be almost instantaneous advances in modern medicine, we rest pretty easy.   
  
What we face in COVID-19 is unsettling to us because it is so unpredictable, so pervasive, so close and so current. As our planet 
grows smaller, events half a world away can rapidly find their way into our neighborhoods and even our homes. We  
find ourselves both concerned about and responsible for one another in ways that only a few weeks ago we would not have          
imagined.  
  
Our lives been altered indefinitely by a virus that seems to have originated halfway around the world and is now everywhere.       
Despite laudable best efforts, our medical and scientific communities have been unable to assuage our anxiety. It is a disease that 
reminds us how incredibly fragile we are, how little control we exercise, and how completely we rely on the One who made us and 
keeps watch over us.  
  
I honestly never dreamed I would live in a moment where the same disquieting circumstances that compel us as Catholics to want to 
gather more frequently in worship, prayer and solidarity would also prevent us from being able to do so securely ï when so many of 
a generation who find their deepest solace in the Mass would find themselves most at risk simply by their participation in it.   
  
I never dreamed as a bishop that one day my best pastoral option would not involve expanding access to the Eucharist but            
suspending it, let alone at a time of such distress in the Church and in the world. Even the term, ñsocial distancing,ò while                  
scientifically understood to be the most efficacious approach to averting the potential catastrophe that is the coronavirus, seems like 
an oxymoron that wholly contradicts the mission of Christôs Church to go and make disciples.   
  
Yet even in the uncertainty of this current situation, if we are open, God will use this moment to bring our hearts closer to Him and 
more firmly in union with one another. As we grudgingly distance ourselves physically to slow the spread of this heinous virus, we 
find ourselves missing many things we, myself included, may have come to take for granted. We long for opportunities simply to be 
together again, whether  
at work or school; a restaurant or store; a stadium, concert, museum, or play; or worshipping with our family of faith around the 
Lordôs Table.  
  
We look forward to a day when we can merely encounter one another without fear of either spreading or being infected by disease. 
Pope Francis has emphasized the value of ñencountering and accompanyingò others on the journey of faith.  These days we wait in 
joyful hope just for the restoration of simple, regular interactions.  
  
As we have temporarily set aside public worship during this time of necessary social separation, we value the gift of assembled  
common prayer even more. We believe as Catholics that we are always united together spiritually as the Church transcends both 
time and distance. We have always understood our union to be something more profound and enduring than mere physical           
proximity. Still, our sacramental common prayer is a great gift we now miss, its temporary absence a cross we now endure ï an      
unanticipated penance none of us could or would have planned even as Lent recently began on Ash Wednesday.  
  
As life seeks out its new normal, I pray that we are able to apply the lessons of this exceptionally barren Lenten journey to redefine 
ñnormalò so that it includes more gratitude, appreciation, service, mercy and joy. Returning to our ordinary patterns of life is        
something that we all hope will occur very soon. Let us bring the memories of these moments with us into the future so that we    
better value and cherish what may have become under-appreciated opportunities to be in the presence of our Savior and each other.   
  
This disease will not get the best of us; rather, we implore our merciful God to use it to bring out the best in us. 

This is the text of Washington Archbishop Wilton Gregoryôs ñWhat I Have Seen and Heardò column for the March 19, 2020       
Catholic Standard newspaper of the Archdiocese of Washington.  



Catholics in China  
We pray that the Church in China may 
persevere in its faithfulness to the           
Gospel and grow in unity. 

Holy Land Pilgrimage 

with Father Fields - 

Father Kevin Fields will host a 12 day                
pilgrimage to the Holy Land and           
Jordan, November 2-13, 2020. Joining 
Fr. Fields are Deacon Louis Brune and 
Fr. Harold Snider, OFM CAP.,        
Minister Provincial of the Capuchin 
Franciscans Western America          
Province.  Please visit our parishôs 
website for more  information. 
www.stmarysrockville.org.   

Saints who are                    

honored this week:  

 
Monday, March 23- 
St. Turibius of Mogrovejo, Bishop 
 
Wednesday, March 25- 
Solemnity of the Annunciation of the 
Lord 

Troop 472 Mulch Sale - 

On Saturday, March 28, St. Maryôs Boy 
Scout Troop 472 will hold their annual 
fund-raising mulch sale.  Premium            
Hardwood Mulch $5.00 per 3 cubic foot 
bag (50-80 lbs.). FREE  DELIVERY on 
all orders of 20 bags or more, $5.00  
delivery charge for orders less than 20 
bags. Delivery provided for those      
residing within a 10-mile radius of       
St. Maryôs. Order ASAP. For more      
information or an electronic version of 
the order form, contact Bruce Baldwin at 
301-922-9725 or Vince Camobreco      
301-651-4463. Or send an email to 
brb408wpb@gmail.com or                   
Vincent.camobreco@gmail.com. The 
order form can also be found on the 
website.  www.stmarysrockville.org.  

_Ĵ VÙĚĥĚˋ 
M ÌÙúíÙıÙ ġëÀġ ĴĆĥ ÀĖÙ
ēĖÙĚÙĀġ íĀ ġëÙ ÿĆĚġ
+úÙĚĚÙÓ zÀÎĖÀÿÙĀġː 
M úĆıÙ ·Ćĥ ÀÌĆıÙ Àúú
ġëíĀçĚ ÀĀÓ M ÓÙĚíĖÙ ġĆ
ĖÙÎÙíıÙ ·Ćĥ íĀġĆ ÿĴ
ĚĆĥúː 
zíĀÎÙ M ÎÀĀĀĆġ ĀĆĲ
ĖÙÎÙíıÙ ·Ćĥ
ĚÀÎĖÀÿÙĀġÀúúĴˋ ÎĆÿÙ Àġ
úÙÀĚġ ĚēíĖíġĥÀúúĴ íĀġĆ ÿĴ
ëÙÀĖġː 
M ÙÿÌĖÀÎÙ ·Ćĥ ÀĚ íæ ·Ćĥ
ĲÙĖÙ ÀúĖÙÀÓĴ ġëÙĖÙˋ ÀĀÓ
ĥĀíġÙ ÿĴĚÙúæ ĲëĆúúĴ ġĆ
·Ćĥː `ÙıÙĖ ēÙĖÿíġ ÿÙ ġĆ
ÌÙ ĚÙēÀĖÀġÙÓ æĖĆÿ ·Ćĥː 
ÿÙĀː 

Spiritual Communion 

Prayer  

Lenten Confessions -    
The Light is On for You! St. Maryôs  
Parish is offering the sacrament of        
confession throughout Lent on            
Wednesdays, 6:30 - 8 pm  thru April 8.  
On Wednesday, March 25 Msgr. Amey 
and  Father Fields will be offering the 
Sacrament for those who would like to 
receive. 

Fasting -All Catholics over the age 
of 14 are obliged to abstain from meat 
on all Fridays in Lent.   

Prayerful Resources 

while we are not                 

Attending St. Maryôs in 

Person ï Bishop Robert Barronôs 
daily Mass is now posted to St. Maryôs 
website every morning. 
(www.stmarysrockville.org, then scroll 
to the bottom of the page).                          
Additionally, the Archdiocese of   
Washington has developed a resource 
page including Spiritual Communion 
prayers, online versions of the Station 
of the Cross and links to recorded or 
live streamed Masses around the               
Archdiocese.                                                   
https://adw.org/live-streamed-masses-
and-prayers.  The page will be updated 
intermittently throughout this time. So 
check back often.                     Go to 
https://adw.org/coronavirus.     

Faith is to believe what you do 
not see;  the reward of this faith 
is to see what you believe.  
ñ St. Augustine  

The Magnificat available 

free of charge at this 

time - As a service to the Church and to 
help the faithful sanctify their 
day, MAGNIFICAT has announced its 
decision to provide temporary          
complimentary access to its online           
versions of the daily prayer resource 
throughout the world, including 
in English: www.magnificat.com/free 
and Spanish: www.magnificat.com/
gratis. 

The Sunday  TV Mass    Mass is 
aired each Sunday at 10:30am on 
WDCW-50.  Direct TV,  Dish, no cable 
subscribers, the Mass is on  Channel 50. 
Comcast  select channel 23, Verizon 
channel 3. EWTN also offers daily and 
Sunday Mass repeated throughout the 
day.  Check your TV  provider for the 
channel. The Mass is also available 
online anytime at                                              
www.adw.org/parishes-masses/sunday-tv
-mass 

Check out  the weekly Sunday 
Gospel Reflection from the Archdiocese 
of Washington YouTube Channel. 
www.youtube.com/
washarchdiocese.com 

Stay Connected!  -Follow                   
St. Maryôs Church on Facebook 
@stmarysrockville and                            
Twitter @stmaryrockville to keep           
updated with the latest at St. Maryôs! 

https://adw.org/coronavirus
https://magnificat.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8d61f9e437414a3d048670882&id=4af29beb3a&e=1ffccb68b4
https://magnificat.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8d61f9e437414a3d048670882&id=50ffe52d96&e=1ffccb68b4
https://magnificat.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8d61f9e437414a3d048670882&id=22ca00b8f1&e=1ffccb68b4
https://magnificat.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8d61f9e437414a3d048670882&id=6594103b84&e=1ffccb68b4
https://magnificat.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8d61f9e437414a3d048670882&id=6594103b84&e=1ffccb68b4


 

 

 

270Catholic  
270Catholic is a lively young adult ministry (20's and 30ôs, single and married)  
seeking to grow closer to Christ in the I-270, Montgomery County region. Visit their 
Web site, 270Catholic.org, and sign up for the newsletter at the bottom of their home 
page.    
      For more details about any 270Catholic events, please visit                  

        https://facebook.com/270Catholic/events or send an email to                                
270catholic@gmail.com. 

 

Activities for Young Adults 

St. Elizabethôs                

Bereavement Ministry -  

is offering an 8 week bereavement     
support group for adults who have 
experienced the death of a parent, 
spouse, close friend or relative.       
The spring series will meet at                  
St. Elizabeth Catholic Church,          
917 Montrose Rd., Rockville on 
Wednesdays from  7-8:30 pm                                   
April 8-May 27, 2020. There           
is no fee but registration is required. 
Space is limited. To register call   
Deacon Kevin Bryne,                       
kevin_byrne@verizon.net or         
Claudia McAuliffe 301-881-1457.  

Day of Prayer and        

Healing : Entering Canaan on        
Saturday, April 25 for women who 
have experienced an abortion. An     
atmosphere of peace and confidence  in 
a non-judgmental atmosphere can help 
you heal from shame and other negative 
emotions that come after an induced 
abortion. When you register you will be 
given the confidential location. For 
more information call  Project Rachel 
Ministry, 301-982-2008,  All contacts 
are kept  confidential. Registration is 
required. ProjectRachel@adw.org.  

Catholic Singles of 

Greater Washington is an 
organization for single Catholics ages 21 
to 65-plus, (most members are 50 or 
older) enjoying each others company in 
a wide variety of social, religious and 
cultural settings. Find out more about us 
at  
catholicsinglesofgreaterwashington.org 
or call Trisha at 301-460-9195. 

A Novena Prayer for the 

Coronavirus:  

 

Holy Virgin of Guadalupe, Queen of the 
Angels and Mother of the Americas.  
 
We fly to you today as your beloved   
children.  
We ask you to intercede for us with your 
Son, as you did at the wedding in Cana.  
 
Pray for us, loving Mother, and gain for 
our nation and world, and for all our 
families and loved ones, the protection of 
your holy angels, that we may be spared 
the worst of this illness.  
 
For those already afflicted, we ask you to 
obtain the grace of healing and             
deliverance.  
 
Hear the cries of those who are            
vulnerable and fearful, wipe away their 
tears and help them to trust.  
 
In this time of trial and testing, teach all 
of us in the Church to love one another 
and to be patient and kind. Help us to 
bring the peace of Jesus to our land and 
to our hearts. 
 
We come to you with confidence, know-
ing that you truly are our compassionate 
mother, health of the sick and cause of 
our joy. 
 
Shelter us under the mantle of your        
protection, keep us in the embrace of 
your arms, help us always to know the 
love of your Son, Jesus. Amen. 

 (printed from the USCCB.) 

Pray, hope and don't worry. 
Anxiety doesn't help at all. 

Our Merciful Lord will listen 
to your prayer.  

 Saint Padre Pio  

Parish Email List -Would you 
like to receive emails intermittently      
(10-12 per year) from St. Maryôs 
Church? Timely information will be sent 
as needed from Msgr. Amey and            
Father Fields and also regarding              
upcoming parish events. Email            
addresses are always kept private.  
Email Kathy Yates                                                   
stmaryrockville@yahoo.com or visit the 
St. Maryôs Parish website and signup 
online at  www.stmarysrockville.org.  

Appointments Required 

to Meet with Clergy in 

Parish Office -To ensure the 
health of our clergy, we now require that 
appointments be made to see a priest or a 
deacon in the Parish Office. Both  
Msgr. Amey and Fr. Fields are open to 
scheduling appointments for private  
confession. Clergy are also available for 
pastoral appointments to allow for the 
blessing of sacramentals (i.e. water,  
rosaries). If you are under the weather 
(i.e. cold, flu), please stay home and get 
better. Thank you for your understanding 
and cooperation. To request an  
appointment, please contact us during 
Parish Office Hours [Monday-Friday,  
9 AM - 5 PM] at (301) 424-5550 or                            
stmaryrockville@yahoo.com. 

Thank You, Seminarian 

John Winslow! Due to the 
State of Emergency, many Archdiocese 
of Washington seminarians are being 
assigned to pastoral work in parishes. 
Seminarian John Winslow, who had 
been helping us as a CCD Co-Catechist 
and liturgical Master of Ceremonies on 
Sundays, will report to St. John Francis 
Regis Parish in Hollywood, MD. this 
weekend. We thank John for his         
dedication and commitment to his CCD 
class and to our liturgical ministries. 
Please pray for John as he completes his 
Licentiate in Philosophy degree from 
The Catholic University of America and 
prepares to enter theological formation 
this August at Mount St. Mary's       
Seminary. 

Sacristans Needed for 

12:10 PM Daily Mass -       
When Masses resume, St. Maryôs is in 
need of volunteers to serve as Sacristans 
at our 12:10 PM  daily Mass. Sacristans 
help set-up the Mass and serve at the 
Altar during Mass in Our Ladyôs        
Chapel. Training is provided and labor is 
minimal. Even a small commitment of 
one day per week will be a generous act 
of charity to our parish. Contact Cele 
Galczynski, Director of Liturgy in the 
Parish Office to learn more.                 
301-424-5550.  

https://www.facebook.com/270Catholic/events
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT13587_com_zimbra_email%22));
mailto:stmaryrockville@yahoo.com
http://www.stmarysrockville.org
mailto:stmaryrockville@yahoo.com.



